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TELFORD & WREKIN COUNCIL HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD 
 
18TH SEPTEMBER 2013 
 
TELFORD AND WREKIN CLINICAL COMMISSIONING GROUP UPDATE,  
INCLUDING CALL TO ACTION 
 
REPORT OF DAVID EVANS, CHIEF OFFICER, T&W CCG 
 

 
 
PART A) – SUMMARY REPORT 
 
1. SUMMARY OF MAIN PROPOSALS 
 

To present an update on a number of areas for the Health and Wellbeing 
Board. 

 
 

2.  RECOMMENDATIONS  
 
This report is for information 
 
 

 

3.  IMPACT OF ACTION  
 
N/A 
 
 

 
4. SUMMARY IMPACT ASSESSMENT  
 

COMMUNITY IMPACT Do these proposals contribute to a specific  
HWB Priority 

No  
 

Do these proposals contribute to specific Co-
Operative Council priority objective(s)? 

No  

Will the proposals impact on specific groups of 
people? 

No  

TARGET 
COMPLETION/DELIVERY 
DATE 
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FINANCIAL/VALUE FOR 
MONEY IMPACT 

No  
 

LEGAL ISSUES No   

EQUALITY & DIVERSITY No  
 

IMPACT ON SPECIFIC 
WARDS 

No 
 

PATIENTS & PUBLIC 
ENGAGEMENT 

No  

OTHER IMPACTS, RISKS 
& OPPORTUNITIES 

No  

 
 
PART B) – ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
 
5. INFORMATION 
 
5.1 Call to Action 

 
NHS England has released the NHS Belongs to the People, a Call to 
Action paper last month. This paper outlines a number of challenges 
facing the NHS in England over the next few years around changing 
demographics, increasing demand for services, new technologies at a 
time of ‘flat’ cash. The CCG will be engaging with stakeholders and 
communities over the coming weeks. I have attached to this report the 
paper from NHS England and a draft presentation that we propose to 
use, Appendix 1 and 2. 
 

5.2 NHS 111 
 

I have attached to this report, Appendix 3, the latest update on the 
position on NHS 111 both in terms of Telford and Wrekin CCG and 
across the West Midlands. Following the decision of NHS Direct that it 
was not in a position to continue as the provider of the 111 service 
contingency arrangements have been put in place locally. It is 
recommended that West Midlands Ambulance Service provide the 
NHS 111 service until March 2015 for Telford and Wrekin CCG. 
Shropdoc will continue to provide the Out of Hours service and I am 
grateful for the support they have provided over the past few months 
when there have been considerable issues with the implementation of 
NHS 111. 
 
In the period up to March 2015 Telford and Wrekin will have to go out 
to tender for a new NHS 111 provider. This may be as part of a West 
Midlands procurement exercise or with a number of CCG’s locally. To 
achieve this a local Project Board has been established, with 
Shropshire CCG which had its first meeting last week. The CCG 
representatives are the Chair, Chief Officer and Dr Karen Stringer. 
There are a number of potential options for the procurement which the 
Project Board is considering. Over the period up to March 2015 there 
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will be regular reports from the Project Board to the CCG Governing 
Body and to the Health and Wellbeing Board. 
 

5.3 Maternity Services Review 
 

The Health and Wellbeing Board will be aware that there is a review 
currently taking place. The lead commissioner (Shropshire CCG) has 
drawn up a project initiation document (PID) and is consulting on it’s 
services publically.  All stakeholders in maternity care are being asked 
for comment. The public information can be found at 
http://www.telfordccg.nhs.uk/maternity-services and we also have the 
more extensive PID should anyone wish to read it.  This review is not 
about where maternity provision is - we are half way through the new 
building at PRH - rather it is about the model of delivery in the main.  
Responses to maternityreview@shropshireccg.nhs.uk up to 12th 
September. 

 
 
 
David Evans 
Chief Officer 
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